Drainage Board Meeting
April 27, 2019

Present: Al Logsdon, Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Surveyor David Faulkenberg, Elaine Jones,
Auditor Heidi Greene
Meeting waos called to order by President Tom Brown at 1:00 P.M.

Minutes
Seiler made a motion to approve the minutes from March 5, 2019 as presented. Logsdon
seconded the motion, motion was approved.

Surveyors Report

Faulkenberg reported that bids will be going out for Baker Creek and Hackelman drains. Bids to
opened on May 8, 2019. March 28", 2018 o public hearing was held on the water shed study
with approximately ten people. The response was very positive from the attendees.

Vectren has contacted the Surveyor concerning a new ordinance on construction within
regulated drains. Huffman Drain has an exposed gas line and they would like to follow county
guidelines on this project. Guidelines have been forwarded to Vectren.

Mr. Schroeder contacted the surveyor on the drainage problem he continues to have and the
surveyor requests how to respond. Attorney Lindsey states he will compose a letter regarding a
sand pit that has previously been discussed.

Old Business

Attorney Lindsey presents Resolution 2019-06, Seiler made a motion to accept Resolution 2019-
06. Logsdon seconded the motion, motion was approved.

Attorney Lindsey presents Resolution 2019-07, Logsdon made a motion to accept Resolution
2019-07. Seiler seconded the motion, motion was approved. Attorney Lindsey will make a
correction on the cover page and provide to the Auditor.

Logsdon made a motion to adjourn. Seiler seconded the motion, motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 1:25 P.M.
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